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TO: PHYSICIANS                                                   Date: March 23,2012 

     Community Medicine  
 Newsletter  

 
Pertussis increasing in Vancouver Coastal Health 

Free AdacelTM (TdaP) vaccine now available for more select patients 
 
We have seen an increase in pertussis activity in Vancouver Coastal Health since January 2012.  Thirty-six 
confirmed cases have been reported from schools, workplaces, and the community as of March 22nd.  There are 
likely more cases remaining undiagnosed and unreported.  Cases range in age from 1 month to 68 years. Many are 
adults, or youth who have not yet received their grade 9 AdacelTM booster. A quarter of cases are among Aboriginal 
people.  Cases have been reported from all geographic areas. As well, the pertussis outbreak in Fraser Health 
continues with 160 cases reported as of March 16.   
 
More patients eligible for free AdacelTM vaccine in VCH: 
 

• All pregnant women and their partners (give prenatally if possible, or post-partum before mothers leave 
hospital) 

• Everyone in contact with children ≤18 months of age 
 
AdacelTM remains free for previously eligible groups: 
 

• All family physicians, paediatricians, obstetricians and their staff 
• All Aboriginal people, both on and off reserve 

 
Please offer free AdacelTM vaccine to eligible individuals who have not had a vaccine containing pertussis in 
the previous five years.  You may order AdacelTM from your customary VCH office.  
 
Since pertussis can be severe, even fatal, in infants, it is very important that infants receive their 2, 4 and 6 month 
immunizations on time. 
 
Other information about diagnosing, treating and preventing pertussis: 
 
• If you suspect pertussis, as well as offering antibiotic treatment, please also collect a nasopharyngeal (NP) swab.  
 
• You can order pertussis swab kits (with Amies charcoal transport media) by faxing the attached requisition to BC 

CDC at 604-707-2606. It will take a couple of days for shipping and delivery. If you have no pertussis kits, a 
wire cotton swab with charcoal media will do for pertussis specimen collection.  

 
• Report all suspect pertussis cases to VCH Communicable Disease Control (604-675-3900) so we can follow-

up on any high risk contacts who should receive antibiotic prophylaxis, i.e. pregnant women in the 3rd trimester, 
babies under one year of age, and those who live with them or who share a group/family daycare.  

 
• Those with pertussis should stay home until they have taken 5 days of antibiotics. Without antibiotics, 

patients are infectious until 3 weeks after the onset of cough. 
 
• More information for patients and professionals can be found at. http://bit.ly/GNEZAL  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Brian A. O’Connor, MD, MHSc 
Medical Health Officer 
Vancouver Coastal Health, North Shore 
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